Meeting of Scottish Brass Band Association held in their Livingston HQ on

Sunday 28th February 2016 (10am – 4.15pm)


1    
WELCOME
The President welcomed the Executive Members to the meeting No. 2 of 2016 and said there was a full agenda to cover. She also explained that prior to lunch there would be ‘break out’ meetings of the various SBBA sub-committees to progress specific items. 
At this juncture it was intimated by the Secretary the passing of Robin Henderson, who died following a long illness. He was member of MacTaggart Scott where he played bass. He was also a founder member of Loanhead Brass Roots and had contributed greatly to the work of both bands. The condolences of all at SBBA was recorded.
Executive Members
Carrie Boax (President), Anne Murray (VP), Julie Sanderson (Treasurer), Tom Allan (Secretary), John Gilmour, Prof. Raymond Thomson, Andrew Smith, Danny Harrison, Peter Fraser (WSBBA), Steven Gray, Damian Martin, Alan Douglas, Colin Stevely, Rhegan Main-Fraser. (Area Rep for Northern Counties). 
In attendance: Donald L Reid (Minute Secretary), John Boax (Education  Officer) and Mark Good (Press Officer)
Apologies for absence
Elaine Roxburgh (band practice), Euan Meikle (band practice) of which both were greatly in need!
2   
MINUTE NO 1 – SBBA MEETING 17 JANUARY 2016
The minute of the SBBA meeting of 17 January 2016 was accepted and approved on the proposal Alan Douglas, seconded by Andy Smith
3
  
MATTERS ARISING
There were no matters arising not otherwise covered in the agenda.
4 
CORRESPONDENCE & PUBLICITY
4.1 
Music for Youth Event

The secretary advised that a Music for Youth event invitation had been received by SBBA. The President said she hoped to attend this on Friday 4th March at The Platform in Easterhouse. It was also intimated that SBBA had been invited to have a stall in the market place at this event and this, too, would be arranged.  
4.2
NYBBS – Queen Victoria School
The secretary advised by letter that the planned Queen Victoria School accommodation for the NYBBS course, previously booked for the summer course has now been declined by the school for reasons explained to executive members by the Secretary and President. The school will also not be available for hire at Easter.

4.3 
SAME Conference 
The secretary advised the SBBA will have a stand at the Scottish Association of Musical Education (SAME) conference on 1 and 2 September where the many facets of music will be exhibited. 

4.4 
Brass Band England
The secretary advised that Brass Band England have intimated that there will be a meeting of APPG (parliamentary group meeting) in House of Commons on 29 February. SBBA are unable to attend on this occasion.

4.4 
Co-op Band and Owen Farr
A Letter was received from the Co-op Band advising that they have engaged well known conductor and composer, Owen Farr, and wonder whether a concert featuring Owen Farr and the Co-op Band might be possible following the proposed youth event at the Burns Heritage Museum, Alloway. 
The Secretary advised that this contest venue is now no longer available, so this contest won’t be going ahead in 2016. The proposal was that Sunday would take the form of a maser-class for the young band members followed by a short concert by the Co-op Band in the afternoon. 
The Secretary advised that the Alloway Burns Museum officials are unfortunately not keen to be involved this year if the event is not in Alloway. In view of this it was suggested that it might be possible to organise a concert elsewhere as a SBBA sponsored event. Culzean Castle was suggested as one possibility.

The President agreed to investigate this proposal and report back at the next meeting and keep the Co-op Band officials apprised of developments.
Action: President to make further enquiries and report back

4.5 
EBBA Donation for Championships 
The Secretary advised that a request had been received from EBBBA for a prize for their European Championship contest which is scheduled to be held in France this year. They have suggested that  €700 would be very helpful (£575 at present exchange rate plus £15 bank charge). 
After discussion it was agreed to pay this amount to EBBA. The President suggested that in making this donation it would be appropriate that SBBA be acknowledged in the official programme, perhaps set against a specific prize. EBBA secretary would be apprised of this request at the time of sending the cheque.
Action: Agreed donation to be forward to EBBA with request that it be acknowledged in the official programme for the European Brass Band Championships in France.

4.6 
BBC Scotland – Classics Unwrapped
The secretary advised of correspondence from Laura Metcalf of BBC Scotland regarding a planned programme ‘Classics Unwrapped.’ The proposal was that the recording of the brass band be held on 20th March or some other suitable date. 
The President advised that she would meet Laura Metcalf soon to discuss and clarify exactly what is involved and would be accompanied by Mark Good, publicity officer. She also advised that there would apparently be recorded interviews as part of the programme including herself as the president of SBBA; the winning conductor at the Scottish Championships and some winning band members for broadcast on Radio Scotland.  
Action: It was agreed that Mark Good and the President liaise and take this matter forward.
4.7 
National Youth Brass Band of Great Britain

It was intimated that Phillip Biggs had been in touch with the Secretary regarding the issue of allowing Scots brass musicians to take part in the summer school of the National Youth Band of Great Britain. It was agreed that the President will arrange to meet with Phillip Biggs to discuss this further and report back to SBBA.
4.8 
Scottish Championships Official Programme

Mark Good, SBBA press officer, gave an update on progress with the official programme for the Scottish Championships to be held on 12/13 March in Perth. Mark had managed to get around five advertisers and was thanked for his efforts in this regard. He further explained the programme was coming together nicely and would be ready for printing within a week. 
Mark explained that the new SBBA web site was now up and running. He said the site was so busy during a recent championship event that it crashed, but was quickly put back up. He felt the web site is looking good and this was confirmed by several members. 
Mark was thanked for his efforts on the revamped web site. It was also said that he SBBA minutes will be put back on the SBBA web in due course to be available to all. 

4.9 
Scottish Open – Netherland Band Enquiry

It was also announced that there had been an enquiry from one Dutch band in relation to taking part in the Scottish Open.

4.10
Sub-Committee Meetings
At this juncture there was a 15 minute break-out session during which the members of various SBBA sub-committees met to discuss relevant issues in more detail.

5 
FINANCE
5.1. 
Report

A full and detailed report on current funding was provided by treasurer, Julie Sanderson, who reminded members that that accounts information was strictly confidential to the committee.

5.2 
Funding
Details on the delivery of YMI funding was discussed as well as appropriate monitoring systems. The President also spoke about funding applications which had been made since the last meeting.
Speaking about overall costs, the treasurer said that the largest cost to SBBA was the Festival of Brass. A full discussion ensued. The President advised that she will continue to liaise with the YMI funding officer Re the delivery pathway of YMI monies for 2016/17.

6
AREA ASSOCIATIONS

The President said she felt that Area Associations need to make a greater effort to be represented at SBBA executive meetings.
6.1
Northern Counties 
Entry forms for NCBBA competition will be distributed soon. Adjudicator still being sought. Development Workshops are a possibility the following day in Dundee.

6.2 
Fife BBA 
Danny Harrison advised of a representative for Fife for future SBBA meetings. He also explained the arrangements for Fife Festival which takes place on Saturday 23 April. Douglas Harrower is the contact for bands wishing to take part. 
6.3 
East of Scotland BBA (Mid Scotland and Lothian)

Euan Meikle is waiting on authorisation to call a meeting in an endeavour to reinvigorate this association. It was explained that Ewan will meet with former official and SBBA Secretary, Tom Allan, to discuss the best way forward.
6.4 
Wes of Scotland BBA
Peter Fraser advised that they are currently planning competitions, but things are currently quiet at present. 

6.5
Borders Brass Band Association
SBBBA have organised a ‘Come and Play’ day on 24 May to encourage young people to consider becoming involved in brass banding. This was a very positive initiative.
7 
EDUCATION
7.1
Child Protection 

The Secretary advised that a Child Protection Course is scheduled to be held on 31st March. This is a full day course and SBBA members could also attend this course if they wished. It was again emphasised the importance of each band having a knowledgeable Child Protection Officer in place. Courses such as this were of the essence in ensuring that all bands have someone knowledgeable in place.

The importance of having child protection officers in each of the area associations and in each of the bands was of the essence. When forms are given out to individual band and not returned they should be ‘chased up’ to ensure that this important issues is addressed at area and individual band level.
Danny Harrison advised that he will take on the CP role for Fife BBA. It was also said that North Counties BBA are hoping to appoint a CP officer soon.
7b 
Education Officer’s Report
John Boax, SBBA Education Officer, advised that he is busy planning the NYBBS tour to Norway from 26 June – 4 July. He advised that he has secured flight reservations from Aberdeen by Veederal to Bergen. He has reserved 55 seats, and all attendees have to fly from Aberdeen. 
He said that he needs names of all attendees and a full instrument list as soon as possible. When official booking requires to be done via a Credit Card. Secretary, Tom Allan, will happily arrange this. 
Hostel accommodation for the entire party is in place via Mrs Berrett in Bergen.  In summary the flight, accommodation and food is booked. 
He further explained that it will cost £46 per night for accommodation in twin rooms. He is now looking at coach hire as required to transport the party in Norway. He explained that the first four days will be in camp, so a coach might not be required. There are currently three scheduled concerts and sight-seeing trip as well as a tie up with Norwegian National Youth Brass Band. 
John Boax has also written to various potential sponsors and funding bodies to help finance this trip to keep individual costs down. He said that he had one ‘refusal’ from applications submitted so far. 
He also said that the NYBBS tour band need a soprano. Douglas Couchman, has offered to help. John Boax feels they have a viable band which will include three percussionists all of whom have now confirmed attendance.
He said that many of the young NYBBS people complain about a lack of information saying emails are not received. After discussion it was agreed that information will now also be placed on the NYBBS Facebook site which might prove helpful. 

John Boax was thanked for his hard work on the Norwegian NYBBS tour.

7c 
NYBBS Courses
NYBBS Forms for the Easter course are going direct to Secretary, Tom Allan, for the reserve and senior band. Tom advised that the figures were greatly down. 36 names, 24 reserve and 12 are children are so far registered for the course from 5-8th April.
Danny Harrison had been asked to look at venues for the NYBBS. He explained he had visited Tulliallan Police College, but unfortunately their facilities are unavailable for the Easter week due to ongoing police training courses. 

He said that Glenalmond School can take 300 pupils, but unfortunately it was closed over Easter for repairs. He still awaits further information from Kilgraston School. 
Morrison Boarding School have also still to come back with availability and prices. It was suggested that he might wish to try Carnegie Business School as they have  hotels  - contact Joyce Gordon.
It was suggested that Strathallan School could perhaps be booked for Easter and summer courses. The Secretary was asked to go ahead and negotiate the best possible deal and he would progress this suggestion as time was now of the essence.

There was little choice in the location of the NYBBS course due to the tight time-scale and non-availability of a number of other potential venues. It was emphasised that there needed to be urgent marketing of both courses. Prices needed to be known as soon as possible.

An update will be provided at the next SBBA meeting.

8  
MEMBERSHIP & REGISTRATION

Tom Allan reported that currently 1181 registered plays. Championships 10 bands; 1st section10 band; 2nd section 11; 3rd section 9 and 4th section 16. After a very full discussion on the issue of bands per section if was finally agreed, after a vote, that 3 will be promoted from section 4 and 2 relegated from section 3.
VP Ann Murray asked about reviewing the SBBA constitution. She explained that several items of the constitution need to be updated and this will be addressed at the 2017 AGM having been fully examined prior to that. She said that some rules needed to be updated or amended. Ann will look at these and she hoped to bring suggestions to the next meeting for formal approval.

The President said that the SBBA Child Protection policy needs to be updated because funders now demand copies of these when grant applications are made. The President agreed to look at this issue and report back.

VP Ann Murray suggested that a young player, ideally under 26, should be co-opted to the SBBA committee. In respect of membership of SBBA generally she also felt that there was a need to try to recruit/co-opt younger band members to give continuity for the future. 
It was suggested that there could be a reserved place on the committee for someone under 26 years of age. It was agreed this was good, but recruiting younger members was not easy. This issue could be address in reviewing the constitution.
8a
Sub-committee report

A number of sub-committees met during the ‘break-out session,’ in the morning. There will be a report back at a future SBBA meeting

9 
EVENTS

9a 
Solo & Ensembles finals
It was suggested that there was a need to carry out an evaluation from Areas, schools and youth bands to get feedback on the finals with any suggestions examined in detail and if possible, taken forward. It was recommended that a standard evaluation form be prepared which can be downloaded from SBBA web site, thus hopefully providing a range of regular feedback for all SBBA events. 

Peter Fraser said that on the Saturday of the Solo competition, the 21 and under section at had one of best entries in recent years. All areas were well represented. It was also pleasing to report that there were more ensembles this year. On the Sunday the main criticism voiced was the lack of a warm-up room. 
It was intimated that the date for 2017 Solo and Ensembles was provisionally booked for 4/5 February in the Howden Centre. It was agreed this date is fine to confirm. It was stated that the lack of rehearsal room was down to a Dance Class which is booked continuously.
Anne Murray (VP) agreed co-ordinate and administer the event in 2017
It was agreed that at the next meeting of SBBA (Sunday 10th April 2016) there will be a meeting of Area Associations to discuss a calendar of events and other relevant issues. It was hoped that all associations would be well represented at this meeting.
Action: Alan Douglas will work on developing a generic evaluation form and report back
9b 
Scottish Championships
Peter Fraser and the President confirmed that arrangements are well in hand for the Scottish Championships in Perth on 12/13 March. The only issue is a lack of personnel to carry out the various duties to ensure that the event flows smoothly. He would be keen to hear of volunteers who might be willing to help out on either or both days.

9c 
West Lothian Festival of Brass
Five entries so far. Co-op Band is otherwise engaged that day. 
9e 
Scottish  Championships
Again there is a lack of volunteers. If members know potential helpers, please advise President Carrie Boax.  Bands only have an arrival time, so there may be congestion issues. The third section test piece lasts about 8.5 minutes so it must be kept very tight as there is not a lot of room for error if the sections are going to flow smoothly. It was stressed that there needs to be an equal time in warm-up room and this has to be strictly supervised. 

9f 
Challenge Contest – Saturday 19th November 2016 – Venue TBC
Alan Douglas gave a brief update. It was agreed to cancel the venue of Perth Concert Hall. Other venues have been tried with no success so far. It is pantomime season for most theatre venues. 
It was suggested that the Bonar Hall in Dundee is a possibility which will be looked at.  It was suggested that the Bridge Complex in Easterhouse, Glasgow, might be a possibility. This will be examined by Raymond Thomson and Tom Allan next week.

The SNO centre is another possibility. On 19th November

The Royal Scottish Conservatoire was also mentioned as a possible venue, but parking buses to load and unload would present great difficulties.  
It was suggested that the Challenge Cup be left to an ‘own choice’ piece this year and perhaps in future look to get a special piece written, if funding is available. 

Action: Secretary to check on various venues for this event.

9G 
2017 AGM Learning Festival

Saturday 28 January 2017, provisionally book in the Mercure Hotel, Livingston, which had proved an excellent venue for the 2016 event.
10 
FUTURE MEETINGS

Next SBBA meeting will be held on Sunday 10th April at 10am in SBBA HQ, Livingstone. Please note that a good attendance of Area Association representatives would be appreciated.
11
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
11.1 
Besson
Monies due from Besson are still outstanding. Treasurer Julie will send another invoice and stress the importance of this being met in early course.
11.2
Close of meeting
The meeting closed at 4.15pm with a vote of thanks to the president.
Donald L Reid

Minute Secretary

8th March 2016
1

